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submissions may be made to the contact 
person by September 17, 2004. Oral 
presentations from the public will be 
scheduled between approximately 9:15 
a.m. and 9:45 a.m. Near the end of the 
committee discussion, a second 30-
minute open public session will be 
conducted for interested persons to 
comment further on the discussion 
topic. Time allotted for each 
presentation may be limited. Those 
desiring to make formal oral 
presentations should notify the contact 
person before September 17, 2004, and 
submit a brief statement of the general 
nature of the evidence or arguments 
they wish to present, the names and 
addresses of proposed participants, and 
an indication of the approximate time 
requested to make their presentation.

Closed Committee Deliberations: On 
October 6, 2004, from 8 a.m. to 8:30 
a.m., the meeting will be closed to 
permit FDA staff to present to the 
committee trade secret and/or 
confidential commercial information 
relevant to pending and future device 
submissions for ear, nose, and throat 
devices. This portion of the meeting will 
be closed to permit discussion of this 
information (5 U.S.C. 552b(c)(4)).

Persons attending FDA’s advisory 
committee meetings are advised that the 
agency is not responsible for providing 
access to electrical outlets.

FDA welcomes the attendance of the 
public at its advisory committee 
meetings and will make every effort to 
accommodate persons with physical 
disabilities or special needs. If you 
require special accommodations due to 
a disability, please contact AnnMarie 
Williams, Conference Management 
Staff, at 301–594–1283, ext. 113, at least 
7 days in advance of the meeting.

Notice of this meeting is given under 
the Federal Advisory Committee Act (5 
U.S.C. app. 2).

Dated: August 11, 2004.
William K. Hubbard,
Associate Commissioner Policy and Planning.
[FR Doc. 04–18849 Filed 8–17–04; 8:45 am]
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SUMMARY: As part of its continuing effort 
to reduce paperwork and respondent 
burden, Bureau of Customs and Border 
Protection (CBP) invites the general 
public and other Federal agencies to 
comment on an information collection 
requirement concerning the Alien 
Crewman Landing Permit. This request 
for comment is being made pursuant to 
the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 
(Pub. L. 104–13; 44 U.S.C. 3505(c)(2)).
DATES: Written comments should be 
received on or before October 18, 2004, 
to be assured of consideration.
ADDRESSES: Direct all written comments 
to Bureau of Customs and Border 
Protection, Information Services Group, 
Room 3.2.C, 1300 Pennsylvania Avenue, 
NW., Washington, DC 20229.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Requests for additional information 
should be directed to Bureau of Customs 
and Border Protection, Attn.: Tracey 
Denning, Room 3.2.C, 1300 
Pennsylvania Avenue NW., Washington, 
DC 20229, Tel. (202) 344–1429.
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: CBP 
invites the general public and other 
Federal agencies to comment on 
proposed and/or continuing information 
collections pursuant to the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995 (Pub. L. 104–13; 
44 U.S.C. 3505(c)(2)). The comments 
should address: (1) Whether the 
collection of information is necessary 
for the proper performance of the 
functions of the agency, including 
whether the information shall have 
practical utility; (b) the accuracy of the 
agency’s estimates of the burden of the 
collection of information; (c) ways to 
enhance the quality, utility, and clarity 
of the information to be collected; (d) 
ways to minimize the burden including 
the use of automated collection 
techniques or the use of other forms of 
information technology; and (e) 
estimates of capital or start-up costs and 
costs of operations, maintenance, and 
purchase of services to provide 
information. The comments that are 
submitted will be summarized and 
included in the CBP request for Office 
of Management and Budget (OMB) 
approval. All comments will become a 
matter of public record. In this 
document CBP is soliciting comments 
concerning the following information 
collection: 

Title: Alien Crewman Landing Permit. 
OMB Number: 1651–0114. 
Form Number: Form CBP–95A and 

95B. 
Abstract: This collection of 

information is used by CBP to document 
conditions and limitations imposed 
upon an alien crewman applying for 

benefits under Section 251 of the 
Immigration and Nationality Act. 

Current Actions: There are no changes 
to the information collection. This 
submission is being submitted to extend 
the expiration date. 

Type of Review: Extension. 
Affected Public: Individuals. 
Estimated Number of Respondents: 

433,000. 
Estimated Time Per Respondent: 5 

minutes. 
Estimated Total Annual Burden 

Hours: 35,939. 
Estimated Total Annualized Cost on 

the Public: $359,390.
Dated: August 11, 2004. 

Tracey Denning, 
Agency Clearance Officer, Information 
Services Group.
[FR Doc. 04–18886 Filed 8–17–04; 8:45 am] 
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Notice of Submission of Proposed 
Information Collection to OMB; Fair 
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AGENCY: Office of the Chief Information 
Officer.
ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: The proposed information 
collection requirement described below 
has been submitted to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
review, as required by the Paperwork 
Reduction Act. The Department is 
soliciting public comments on the 
subject proposal. 

Survey to determine the extent of 
public awareness of the nation’s fair 
housing laws.
DATES: Comments Due Date: September 
17, 2004.
ADDRESSES: Interested persons are 
invited to submit comments regarding 
this proposal. Comments should refer to 
the proposal by name and/or OMB 
approval Number (2528–0212) and 
should be sent to: HUD Desk Officer, 
Office of Management and Budget, New 
Executive Office Building, Washington, 
DC 20503; fax: 202–395–6974.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Wayne Eddins, Reports Management 
Officer, AYO, Department of Housing 
and Urban Development, 451 Seventh 
Street, SW., Washington, DC 20410; e-
mail Wayne_Eddins@HUD.gov; 
telephone (202) 708–2374. This is not a 
toll-free number. Copies of available 
documents submitted to OMB may be 
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